Cindy Suttie: Head: Institutional Business (incorporating Old Mutual Trust Limited) Fiduciary Services

General Financial Services Laws Amendment Bill 2008

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Bill referred to above.

I would wish to raise a few points in respect of the proposals:

- It is understood that as a Beneficiary Fund is considered to be a "pension fund organisation" as defined

it would be subject to the investment parameters currently in place relevant to pension funds. The requirements of a Beneficiary Fund are generally to supply income and to utilise capital where necessary in the best interests of the Beneficiary. The investment parameters to which such funds would be subject, were contemplated for very different circumstances and do not allow for example, for purchases of residential property for a Beneficiary.

- Beneficiary Funds are generally payable at majority (18 years of age). The following instances may justify retaining the funds beyond this age:

- At the request of the Beneficiary. Example where the Beneficiary is of school going age and wishes the fund to continue holding such funds until secondary and tertiary education is completed.

- Where the Beneficiary is incapable of receiving and managing funds for example due to addictions or imprisonment.

- Where the Beneficiary becomes untraceable.

- At the request of member of the Fund when submitting beneficiary nominations. To illustrate: A member may have a sizeable interest in his/her pension fund and would not wish his/her 18 year old child to gain access to these funds at this young age.

It is submitted that the matter of postponement of payment beyond majority be allowed in certain instances. - The duties of a Principal Officer are numerous and were contemplated to deal with pension funds. It is submitted that these duties may not all apply in respect of Beneficiary Funds and that it be specified which of those are applicable and underpin the objectives and responsibilities of a Beneficiary Fund.

- A grey area in respect of current legislation is the responsibility and liability of a Pension Fund once it has made payment to a trust and the money vests in the Beneficiary. In the proposals, this matter remains unclear. If funds are to vest in the Beneficiary and rights and ownership are acquired by the Beneficiary then surely the rights and liabilities of the paying Pension Fund should cease?

- The requirements of registration are not specified in respect of Beneficiary Funds and the implication is that the requirements will be as is laid down for Pension Funds currently. When these requirements were drafted Beneficiary Funds were not contemplated and accordingly are not all relevant to Beneficiary Funds. Will this matter be reviewed?

The provisions in respect of pension fund administration are lengthy and onerous. If it is envisaged that many of these provisions will apply to Beneficiary Funds then the pricing of administration may have to be increased. The average trust size is estimated at +- R50,OOO. This small quantum of money generates very little income which is further reduced by fees charged. Elevating pricing levels would not be in the best interest of Beneficiaries and it is therefore submitted that unnecessary complexity and duties be removed from the governance of Beneficiary Funds.

Regards

Cindy Suttie: Head: Institutional Business (incorporating Old Mutual Trust Limited) Fiduciary Services 
